
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Yours faithfully, 

Mr J Hall 

 

 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It is that time of year that is characterised by the beginning of autumn and winter festivals, 

whether that is Halloween, Bonfire night or, dare I say it, the beginning of the Christmas season 

(!) As you know, our local community marks this time of year with our annual Feast Day cele-

brations and then Remembrance Sunday a week later. I was proud to able to represent both 

Cape Cornwall School and St Just Primary last Sunday morning as I joined Miss Downing to par-

ticipate in the Feast Day procession to St Just Church and then celebrated the impact of local 

people in the local awards ceremony. 

This year, the awards had a distinctly ‘Cape’ and ‘St Just Primary’ feel: the ‘Young Person’s 

Award’ went to Kitty from Year 3 for an amazing act of bravery; the ‘Sportsperson’ of the Year’ 

went to Jack from Cape for his incredible success in darts; the ‘Community Award’ went to the 

Pendeen Silver Band and then the ‘Lifetime Achievement Award’ went to Chris Goninan, who 

has done so much the community, not least as a teacher of science at Cape Cornwall School. 

This Sunday, along with Mrs Bird from St Just Primary, I will join students from both schools on 

both Sunday and Monday as we pay our respects as part of the annual Remembrance events. 

This helps us all reflect on our role within our community and to appreciate the contribution so 

many have made, whether that is in our immediate community or as wider members of socie-

ty. 

As well as being a week to mark Remembrance, next week is also Anti-bullying Week. This is 

apt, given that conflict nearly always starts with intolerance around difference. Next week, we 

will be holding some events to get our young people thinking about this awful issue that affects 

not only school but life outside and online. The theme of this year’s Anti-Bullying Week is 

‘Choose Respect’ and we will be focusing on this message with the children. 

While I am talking about community, I wanted to say how great it was to see so many of our 

parents in school for the hugely positive parent meetings this week. There was a very positive 

atmosphere in school and it was nice for me personally to meet more of our parents. I was also 

thrilled to see so many members of the community in school for our Cancer Research coffee 

morning first thing this morning. It was another opportunity to touch base whilst raising funds for 

such an important cause. We will continue to update you on your children’s progress and to 

give you regular updates about your children’s learning through this newsletter. 

Attendance remains a key focus across all schools up and down the country. You will see an 

update from Mrs Burlton later on in the newsletter. It is important that we all work together to 

maintain the high levels of attendance that we have established so far this year. You can find 

additional guidance on attendance on the school website. 

I hope that all our families have a relaxing weekend after what has been a very busy start to 

term! 

Yours faithfully 

 

 



 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tater Du Stanley - for showing kindness to all his friends, as well as being so 

helpful to the grown-ups this week 

Longships Mason- for always showing kindness to his friends  

Round Island Merryn for showing such bravery this week but also for being so 

kind and caring towards her peers. 

Sevenstones Nelly  - for showing kindness to her peers but also to members of 

staff around the school  

Bishops Rock Jamie, for displaying kindness to all around him.  

Godrevy Aidan - For showing great care for a friend in need this week, 

demonstrating your kind nature and desire to help others feel 

better.  

Wolf Rock Skye - for consistently showing kindness to her peers and the 

grown-ups in Wolf Rock.  

Key Stage 1 Erin - for being kind, compassionate and kind man-

nered, and for always checking in on us! 

Key Stage 2 Ava L - for showing kindness to her peers and sharing. 



 

 

   

 

 

 

Tater Du Freddie -  for demonstrating super subitising skills this week and 

wowing us with what he can do. 

Longships Elijah, great knowledge of his bonds to ten  

Round Island Eloise  has grown in confidence and is flourishing with her num-

ber work- well done!  

Sevenstones Lucas - for showing a good sense of knowledge in subtraction 

this week  

Bishops Rock Alyssa, for understanding that area is the amount of space in-

side a 2D shape and for drawing shapes accurately.  

Godrevy Abbie - For showing a real determination in completing her 

morning number bonds (working on finding the percentage of 

any given number) and demonstrating a strong desire to im-

prove.  

Wolf Rock George - for improved focus, determination and desire to 

achieve.  

Tater Du Isla - for demonstrating her wonderful phonic knowledge during 

our independent writing this week. 

Longships Zac - For an excellent description of this half terms artist Chidi 

Okoye  

Round Island Poppy has always and consistently written beautiful and well 

thought out sentences- well done!  

Sevenstones Kitty - for participating well when talking about Arctic hares this 

week  

Bishops Rock Alice - or retelling the story of ‘Rama and Sita’ with animation 

and good expression.  

Godrevy Charlie - For demonstrating your knowledge of what shapes a 

diary entry, presenting this brilliantly using our icons.  

Wolf Rock Hugo - has really impressed with his comprehension responses 

at the start of our new text - Darwin's Dragons 



Attendance Update 

 

As we head into the new term, we want to take a moment to focus on the very important topic 

of attendance. It is not only a matter of school policy but also a legal obligation. We are re-

quired to report attendance figures to our Trust and the Local Authority regularly, and they, in 

turn, conduct external monitoring to ensure we meet the expected standards. 

Starting in August 2024, new guidelines from the Department for Education (DfE) came into ef-

fect reinforcing the critical nature of student attendance. The new regulations stipulate that 

schools must work diligently to monitor and improve attendance rates. This introduces addition-

al responsibilities, not just for the school but also for parents and guardians. Ensuring that your 

child is attending school regularly is key to their success and learning. 

To help us maintain accurate records and meet our reporting obligations, we ask for your sup-

port in the following areas: 

· Notification of Absences: Please ensure that all absences are reported at the beginning of the 

school day. This allows us to keep our records up to date and ensures that our teaching staff 

are informed about who is in attendance. 

· Transparency About Absences: We encourage open and honest communication regarding 

your child’s absences. If your child is unwell or unable to attend school for any reason, please 

let us know. Your honesty helps us understand patterns and offer any support that may be help-

ful to our families. 

· Supporting Documentation: If your child has medical or dental appointments, we kindly ask 

you to provide any documentation to support these absences, such as appointment cards or 

letters. This not only legitimises the reason for absence but also assists in managing our records 

accurately. 

· Is my child too ill for school? Guidance regarding illness and attendance can be easily ac-

cessed on our school website. Please be assured that we will always keep a very close eye on 

anyone who is feeling a bit under the weather and will contact you when necessary. 

The more precise a picture we have of your child’s attendance, the better equipped we are to 

discuss both individual and overall attendance during our external monitoring sessions. This, in 

turn, helps us to create strategies that support improved attendance for all pupils. 

Our dedicated team of staff is always on hand to assist should you have any concerns or ques-

tions regarding your child’s attendance. We approach all attendance issues with a supportive 

and understanding mindset, aiming to work collaboratively with you to ensure your child re-

ceives the best educational experience possible. 

We would also like to take a moment to mention the importance of mutual respect when com-

municating with our team regarding attendance matters. Our hardworking staff are always 

here to help, and we would appreciate your cooperation and respect as we address any at-

tendance challenges together. 

By working together closely, we can enhance attendance rates and support every pupil’s edu-

cational journey. Thank you for your continued support, and let’s make this term a successful 

one! 

 



95.1% 

95.6% 

Year  1- 97.7 % 

Year  4 - 97.2% 

Year 6 - .96.4% 



 

 

   

 

   

 

SPORTS NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A big WELL DONE to Amber H in year 5, who after a successful trial during 

the half-term holiday, has been selected to represent West Cornwall 

Schools U11 Girls Football squad in preparation for their forthcoming 

matches. We all look forward to hearing of you success. 
 

************** 

 

 

 
 

Children In Need 
 

Cake Sale 
 

on 
 

Friday, 15th November  
 

If you could donate any cakes, buns or pastries that would be great! 
 

All items will be 50p 
 



   

 

   

 
DON’T FORGET! 

 

 Year 4 Swimming 

 Musical Instruments  (Thursdays) 

Coats/Hats/Gloves 
 

NOVEMBER 

 

12th  Odd Sock Day 

12th Cross Country @ Hayle (4 till 5pm) 

13th Open Afternoon 

22nd Non-Uniform Day (bring an item for our Tombola stall) 

28th Christmas Jumper Sale (Longships Class) 

29th Non-Uniform (bring in Jingle Jars)  

 
IN Crowd meeting - 28th Nov 

 
DECEMBER 

 

2nd onships trip to St Michael’s Mount 

5th Christmas Fayre 2 pm - 4 pm 

6th Choir Singing - Light Switch  

10th KS2 Nativity 6 pm  

School Choir singing at the Commercial    

       (for memory Café @ 2pm) 

11th KS2 Nativity 1.30 

12th Nativity 6pm 

13th Nativity  

18th Christmas Dinner Day 

19th Carol Concert 1.30 pm 

20th End of Term 1.30pm 

 
Return to School 

Monday 6th January 2025  

 

 
 

 



  



 

 

   

 

   

 


